Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QUEST CORPORATION OF AMERICA, INC.
The The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Five, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, December 6, 2018, 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Isaac Campbell Sr. Park, Campbell Community Center, Rooms 1 and 2, 701 South Street, Titusville, FL 32780

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project ID (FPID) Number.: 440424-1, Federal Aid Project Number: NASA-001-A, Efficient Transportation Decision Making (ETDM) Number: 14290

Project Description: NASA Causeway Bridge Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, Brevard County

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is conducting a project development and environment study to evaluate proposed improvement alternatives for the NASA Causeway Bridge. The existing bridge was built in 1964 to connect Titusville to Merritt Island. The study will document the need for proposed improvements which may include bridge replacement, and evaluate and document the potential impacts associated with the bridge improvement alternatives to the physical, natural, social and cultural environment.

The meeting will be an open house from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Project information will be on display, and project representatives will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Mary McGehee by phone at (386)943-5063 or by email at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mary McGehee, FDOT project manager by phone at (386)943-5063 or by email at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Ms. McGehee at the phone number or email listed above. Information about this project is also available online at www.CFLRoads.com. Type 440424-1 in the search box and hit enter.
